| have resided in Portland since 1985. | am opposed to HB2001 and amendments because:

o Bypasses Oregon’s Land Use Goals

e Eliminates Single-Family Zoning

e No market analysis performed

e No parking requirements

e No infrastructure requirements

« No transportation planning

o Environmental protections overridden

« Significant loss of residential tree canopy

« No protection for historic resources

« No restrictions on vacation rentals

e Decreased fire safety in multi-units

o Legal fees for denied applicants

o Promotes rentals over home ownership

e Increases demolitions of affordable housing

o Creates unaffordable housing

« Displaces minorities worse than redlining
Oregon does not need HB 2001. Comprehensive Plans are already required to have a
20-year housing supply of all housing types, including detached single-family
housing. Single-family housing should not be zoned out by State mandate.

The predicted unintentional consequences of this bill are far too negative to jeopardize
Oregon’s historic land use planning system. Please vote against it.
Please add this to the Record.

Thank you,

Steve McBride
4254 NE Hassalo St.
Portland, OR 97213
503-484-5431



